GARSINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

The Monthly Meeting of the Parish Council was held in the Village Hall on Monday 7th September 2015, commencing at 7.30pm. The Chairman, Chris Wright presided: present were Cllrs Anne Eastwood (Vice Chairman), Matthew Dovey, Mike Patrick, Judith Westgate with J Eden in attendance. Also present were four members of the public. District Councillor Elizabeth Gillespie joined the meeting at 7.40pm and County Councillor Lorraine Lindsay-Gale joined the meeting at 7.45pm

9/15/1 Apologies for Absence

Cllr Richard Betteridge – away on business

Cllr Paul Bolam – away on business

Cllr Ian Dickinson – delayed by traffic

9/15/2 Declarations of Interest

None

9/15/3 Public Participation

None

9/15/4 Minutes of the Monthly Meeting held on 3rd August 2015

The Minutes were approved with the following alterations.

Cllr Anne Eastwood pointed out that at the previous meeting discussions had taken place regarding the purchase of Yellow Rattle seed and this was not included in Minutes, seed had been ordered and would be planted after the final cut in September/October.

Amend 8/15/6 paragraph three to read “County” not District Councillor.

9/15/5 Matters arising from the Minutes not covered elsewhere on the Agenda

Speed cushions and vibration problems in Oxford Road, County Council area engineer Mark Francis had responded to the query raised by Mr Rawlins, the response had been circulated to the Councillors for information, clerk will forward response to Mr Rawlins and also to PCSO Diana Greenwood, it was generally felt that the local police needed to monitor the speed of traffic in Garsington.

Gates to car park at Sports and Social Club, Cllr Patrick reported that currently this is a problem, current committee members are not always available and do not go down to the Club every day, it was decided that during the School holidays it might be necessary for the Parish Council to open and close the gates to allow parents to park.

Discussion on Elm Drive Disabled Ramp and Old Stone cross to be discussed at the next meeting as Cllr Ian Dickinson was not at the meeting.

Mr and Mrs Hodson key holders Parslers Piece, Clerk had received a response from Anita Hodson, they had agreed have a set of keys when area was first opened, and they had never had to use them. Clerk will write a letter thanking them and arrange for keys to be returned.  Cllr Anne Eastwood suggested that one of the commemorative medals purchased previously and awarded to residents for services provided in community could be given to them. Cllr Eastwood said she might still have some.

9/15/6 County Councillor’s Report

County Councillor’s report had been circulated.

County Councillor Lorraine Lindsay-Gale highlighted some of the areas in the report, particularly the Budget and the challenge of Social Care Costs.

It was very likely that the 45 Children’s Centres would be reduced to 8 key centres which would mean a total reorganisation of how this service was delivered in the future, however the biggest challenge for the County Council was the ever rising cost of Social Care, this will only increase and in order to maintain this, as more people need help, other areas will lose out.

One of the savings that had been achieved was the outsourcing to the Hampshire partnership of the back office support services, it was estimated that this would save some £800,000 per annum.

GCSE Results, this is the second year since the introduction of a number of national changes to the examination and assessment processes, results for this year are not yet available but last year Oxfordshire saw an increase in the percentage number of pupils gaining 5 GCSE’s in grades A* - C.  Moving forward it is hoped that in the future all Schools will become Academies and the County Council will no longer be involved in Education.

Cllr Matthew Dovey asked when the ‘Garsington’ village sign by Unipart was likely to be replaced, this had been damaged some months ago, this had been raised before.

Cllr Anne Eastwood raised a question regarding charges at Libraries, she wondered why a small charge wasn’t made for books ordered and borrowed by Book Clubs.  County Cllr Lorraine Lindsay-Gale said that the purpose of the Library Service was to provide a free service and in order to maintain the free service many libraries were now run by volunteers. She would, however, take on board the point Cllr Eastwood was making.

County Councillor Lorraine Lindsay-Gale left the meeting at 8.05pm

9/15/7 District Councillor’s Report

District Cllr Elizabeth Gillespie said that following the public meeting regarding the planning application at the site in Kiln Lane, she would continue to urge everyone to make individual responses to Sophie Horsley (Local Plan) and Kim Langford (Planning) regarding this traveller site, it was still not too late to make personal views known and individual responses were more likely to be considered rather than a petition which might only be counted as one response.

It was likely that this application would go to Committee for a decision, particularly in view of recent changes in the law.  District Cllr Elizabeth Gillespie said she would keep the Parish Council informed of any developments and will advise when this application is going to be heard at Committee.

Cllr Judith Westgate asked for clarification of where the 43 acres north of Garsington earmarked as a traveller site is, from the Brett Report it was very difficult to establish where the grid reference referred too.  Cllr Gillespie said she would get clarification on this.  Ms Waud, a member of the public who was present, pointed out that the report actually referred to a site of 43 hectares which is approximately 100 acres.

Cllr Matthew Dovey asked if there was any progress on the Green Belt Study. District Cllr Elizabeth Gillespie responded that she has the final draft and was hopeful the full study would be available shortly.

Cllr Mike Patrick raised once again the problems relating to the scaffolding lorries continually parked on the road outside 197 Oxford Road, causing problems for other road users, was the enforcement officer still monitoring the activity at this site.

9/15/8 Finance

Barclays current account at end of August 2015 £41,624.99

PC to note DD payment to Grundons for June £40.79

Cheque for burial fees received for period April-July £1335.00

The following cheques were approved and signed

Colourplus Aug/Sept Newsletter £844.48

SODC uncontested election fee £100

Playsafety Ltd – annual playground ROSPA report £99.60

Go Ride CIC weekend bus subsidy £67.92

Badger Gates £70

BGG Grass Cutting £457.50

HMRC/PAYE £93.80

Clerks Salary – Mrs J Eden  £278.54

Newsletter Editor – Mrs J Eden £96.19

Garsington Village Hall- Hire fee £59.50

9/15/9 Planning

P15/S2724/LDP Ways End, 39 Southend

Construction of Front Extension

Information only – Applicant is seeking Certificate of Lawful Development under Permitted Development policy.

9/15/10 Correspondence to Chairman and Clerk

A donation request from Wheatley Park School had been received, for contribution to prize giving.

This was approved and a sum of £150, same as previous year was approved.  Clerk to action

A donation request from South and Vale Carers Centre had been received; a donation of £50, same as previous year was approved.  Clerk to action

Chairman Chris Wright had received an email from a resident who had observed walkers and dogs in the Memorial Playing Field.  The Clerk had put up notices to make residents aware that dogs were not allowed.

A number of complaints had been received about the “Smell coming from Fields” Cllr Mike Patrick had contacted a local farmer who had explained it was the fertiliser currently being applied to fields prior to ploughing, once ploughed into the ground the smell would disappear and this had to happen within forty eight hours of the fertiliser being spread on the ground. Farmers using this particular compost were working within the legal requirements.

9/15/11 Playground

The ROSPA report on the playground has been received and circulated.

Poplar Close, the responses received against the proposal to put a small amount of play equipment on this green area had been in excess of those who responded in favour, a decision was therefore taken not to proceed any further with this.

Cllr Paul Bolam had circulated a quote for new equipment at the Playground in Denton Lane, although all the Councillors were in agreement regarding the equipment it was felt that the quote for the safety surface was excessive, it was suggested that Playdale should be asked if there is a cheaper safe alternative.  Chairman Chris Wright confirmed that new requests for SODC grants will be considered from end of September 2015. A grant application needed to be prepared.

It was decided that both the ROSPA report and the new equipment proposals would be discussed fully at the next meeting when Cllr Paul Bolam was present.

9/15/12 Village Maintenance

Badgers – the badger gates had been installed by Mr Eden and a record of any activity was being made in accordance with the licence. Cllr Anne Eastwood suggested that perhaps an alternative method of discouraging the badgers was to eliminate the food source in the burial ground, instead of wire meshing the area. Two quotes for wire meshing the area had been received, one to cover the bank in wire mesh at a cost of £5000 plus VAT, the other was to fence the top of the bank and sink the fence into the ground to a depth of half a metre also £5000 plus VAT.  After a full discussion it was decided by a majority vote to move forward with the recommendation made by Natural England to wire mesh the bank.  This work to be carried out as soon as possible after the survey to monitor the badger activity was completed.  Since the badger gates were installed there has not been any recorded activity at the sett.

Defibrillators - clerk had approached Alan Bower for advice on the electrical requirement at the village hall for the device, he was talking to the electrician used by the village hall and would report back. Clerk had also spoken with Cllr Mike Patrick about the device to be fitted at Elm Drive shops and Rob Jeffery was obtaining a quote for this.  The Sports and Social Club already have a suitable site and electricity supply available.  Clerk will order the Defibrillators as soon as above answers are received.

Kissing Gates – Grant for this work had now been confirmed, with a payment from the Parish Council of £176.24 being made to TOE grant provider to cover the fees. Tina Everett was arranging for a working party to carry out some necessary preparatory work at the sites.  The four new gates would then be ordered and fitted as soon as possible.

Disabled Ramp at Elm Drive Shops and repairs to the Old Stone Cross, were carried forward for discussion at the next meeting as Cllr Ian Dickinson was not present.

9/15/13 Village Bus Service

Cllr Matthew Dovey reported that the service was generally good, there had been an incident outside Garsington Manor last week when the bus hit the wall following problems with a vehicle coming in other direction.

The bus company is still struggling to make the route viable, this is not helped by all the road works which are having a knock-on effect on the timetable.  Temporary subsidy on T1 route will remain until Christmas but beyond this it is not clear what if any subsidy will be available.  New manager who has replaced Alan Field will be looking to extend the subsidy and will also be attempting to get some compensation for the effects caused by the road works.

Additional County Council staff are due to move to the Unipart site which may or may not  increase the use of the service from this venue, currently the bus goes into the site on each journey but usage appears to be fairly minimal.

9/15/14 Policing/Speed Monitoring

Chairman Chris Wright asked Cllr Matthew Dovey if the speed device was going to be moved from Oxford Road.  Cllr Dovey confirmed that it would be moved to Southend as soon as this could be arranged.

9/15/15 Risk Assessment

A copy of the Risk Assessment had been circulated, there were no amendments and the Risk Assessment document was approved.  This document is to be reviewed on an annual basis.

9/15//16 Standing Orders

A copy of the Standing Orders had been circulated, Cllr Matthew Dovey had suggested some minor amendments, which had been made, the document was approved it was also noted that this need to be reviewed on an annual basis.

9/15/17 Financial Regulations

A copy of the Financial Regulations had been circulated, it was felt that these regulations were sufficient and they were approved without amendment.  It was noted that these regulations need to be reviewed on an annual basis.

9/15/18 Any other Business

Waste Bin at St Mary’s Church, still some dates not covered, to be circulated again with updated information.

Meeting closed at 9.10pm

